
OPTIONAL IRRIGATION TIME-OF-USE 
 

The Irrigation Time-of-Use rate is an optional rate for non-residential members who use 
significant amounts of energy for things like irrigation, snowmaking, cooling stations, etc. 
Irrigation Time-of-Use members can expect to see a $6 increase to the availability charge for 
single-phase service or a $7 increase for three-phase service, no change to the on-peak energy 
rate and a $0.00100 increase to the off-peak energy rate. The Power Supply Cost Recovery 
(PSCR) charge will be adjusted as necessary. It is important to note that the PSCR billing 
mechanism is designed to fluctuate as needed to respond to small changes in power supply 
costs. 
 
Windows for on-peak usage will remain the same. The summer on-peak window (marked by 
the red box on the table below) will last from 2:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. from May through 
September. The winter on-peak window (marked by the blue box on the table below) will last 
from 5:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. from October to April. Irrigation Time-of-Use members will receive 
reminders ahead of seasonal peak window shifts.                                                                                   
                                                                                                                                 

                                                                 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Element Present Rate Charge   Proposed 2024 

Availability Charge: 
 

 

   Single-Phase $44.50 $50.50 

   Three-Phase $79.00 $86.00 

Energy Charges: 
 

 

   On-Peak $0.20000 $0.20000 

   Off-Peak $0.09800 $0.09900 

PSCR $0.0020 $0.0040 

 


